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Proposal to the Gladys Krieble Delmas Foundation:


          “New Approaches to Generating EAD Finding Aids”


        Rare Book & Manuscript Library, Columbia University


Columbia University’s Rare Book & Manuscript Library requests $25,000 from the Delmas Foundation to support a project that will create and test 150 EAD finding aids.

Project summary.  The Rare Book & Manuscript Library at Columbia proposes to test three different pathways for generating EAD finding aids and to produce 150 fully encoded finding aids that can be hosted on the Columbia Libraries website.  The project will test two new products designed to provide a suite of related products and services relating to the creation and mounting of EAD finding aids: Archon (University of Illinois) and The Archivist’s Toolkit (consortial product).   The project will then evaluate and compare them with a current tool used to generate EAD: Oxygen.  There will be two sets of products resulting from this project: 150 EAD finding aids and an article prepared for a professional journal on our findings.  The results of this project, then, will benefit both the community of scholars, on the one hand, and the community of library and archival professionals, on the other.

Costs:  The total project will cost $53,625.  Of that amount, Columbia requests $25,000 from the Delmas Foundation.  The Columbia Libraries will fund the balance of the project from its own resources.  A project budget is attached to this proposal.

Timetable:  The project will start November 1, 2006 and run through June 30, 2007.


Project significance:  Columbia’s Rare Book & Manuscript Library is one of the major repositories for primary source materials in North America.  With more than 28 million pieces of manuscript material distributed among some 3,000 discrete collections, Columbia’s manuscript holdings constitute an unparalleled resource for scholars in all fields of the humanities.  However, access to these materials has been complicated and opaque: antiquated and incomplete finding aids, a relative paucity of finding aids on the web, and a formidable residue of unprocessed collection makes research in these collections a greater challenge than it need be.  Thus, creating 150 properly encoded and appropriately searchable finding aids onto the web will begin to provide the community of scholars with the access this material they need and deserve.

Testing new and exciting archival products that promise to significantly streamline and simplify the production and hosting of EAD finding aids should contribute in important ways to assessing their place and utility in a large institutional context.  The introduction of EAD standards was an important step forward for the archival community.  But it was also a very difficult and complicated one that has, in turn, meant delays and deferrals in implementing EAD.  The two new products, Archon and the Archivist’s Tool Kit, promise to end the delays and move beyond the deferrals.  

We expect that institutions such as Columbia which need to create and manage a broad range of digital assets will ultimately use only selected features of any “all-in-one” package.  Nonetheless, the process of testing and evaluating will be a useful one for institutions of various sizes and types.
